
Dear Parents,

Greetings!

As we conclude another successful academic year 2024-25 at St. Xavier’s High School, I want to express my

heartfelt gratitude to our parents for their unwavering support and active involvement in our school

community. This year has been remarkable, filled with enriching academic achievements, engaging activities,

and joyous celebrations that have significantly contributed to our students' holistic development.

Our Annual Concert showcased the diverse talents of our students, reflecting the rich tapestry of our

community. The Sports Meet where students participated enthusiastically in various athletic events,

demonstrating teamwork, perseverance, and sportsmanship was a grand success. Innovative projects and

experiments highlighted our students' curiosity and dedication to scientific inquiry. Community service

projects helped our students learn the value of empathy, responsibility, and kindness.

Our second graders made remarkable progress in reading and writing, showcasing their dedication and love for

literacy. Students have developed a strong foundation in basic arithmetic, demonstrating proficiencies in

problem solving. Our young learners also developed a strong foundation in Hindi. With interactive lessons and

hands-on experiments, they explored various EVS topics that fostered a sense of curiosity about the world

around them. STEM-integrated projects broadened their educational horizons. Students also participated in

art, games, music and dance sessions that promoted coordination, teamwork, and overall fitness in them.

Thank you for your continued trust and partnership. Together, we create a nurturing environment where our

children can thrive and achieve their fullest potential.

Warm regards,

Director-Principal
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Welcoming someone is always a source of immense
joy, and at St. Xavier’s High School, Sector 49, we

take pride in celebrating every special occasion w ith
warmth and enthusiasm. The commencement of the

new academic session 2025–26 was one such
memorable moment. The students of Grade 2A had

the wonderful opportunity to host the first
assembly of the year, extending a cheerful welcome
to all. The event began w ith a warm introduction by
Saumya Mittal, setting a positive and energetic tone
for the morning. This was followed by a heartfelt

prayer, invoking the Lord’s blessings for a successful
year ahead. Siddhant Singh Chauhan inspired

everyone w ith the Thought of the Day, while Hiyaan
Chabbra enriched our vocabulary with the Word of

the Day, encouraging a love for learning.
The assembly's highlight was an engaging skit

presented by the young learners on World Health
Day, spotlighting the ‘Super Six’ healthy habits. The
performance was followed by a lively dance to the

peppy tune “If You’re Happy – Back to School”,
capturing the joy of returning to school. The event

concluded on an inspiring note as our esteemed
Headmistress, Ms. Jayshree Venkatesh, addressed
the students w ith her motivating words, showering
them with appreciation and encouragement. This

assembly served as a wonderful platform for our
young learners to showcase their talents and build

confidence in public speaking.
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Welcoming someone is always a source of immense joy, and at St. Xavier’s High School,
Sector 49, we take pride in celebrating every special occasion with warmth and

enthusiasm. The commencement of the new academic session 2025–26 was one such
memorable moment.

The students of Grade 2A had the wonderful opportunity to host the first assembly of the
year, extending a cheerful welcome to all. The event began with a warm introduction by
Saumya Mittal, setting a positive and energetic tone for the morning. This was followed by

a heartfelt prayer, invoking the Lord’s blessings for a successful year ahead.

Siddhant Singh Chauhan inspired everyone with the Thought of the Day, while Hiyaan
Chabbra enriched our vocabulary with the Word of the Day, encouraging a love for

learning.

The assembly's highlight was an engaging skit presented by the young learners on World
Health Day, spotlighting the ‘Super Six’ healthy habits. The performance was followed by a
lively dance to the peppy tune “If You’re Happy – Back to School”, capturing the joy of

returning to school.

The event concluded on an inspiring note as our esteemed Headmistress, Ms. Jayshree
Venkatesh, addressed the students with her motivating words, showering them with

appreciation and encouragement.

This assembly served as a wonderful platform for our young learners to showcase their
talents and build confidence in public speaking.





On the joyful occasion of Easter, the
students of Grade 2 at St. Xavier’s High

School, Gurgaon came together to
celebrate the spirit of love, hope, and new

beginnings. Our little Xaverians wore
bright smiles and colorful outfits as they

took part in creative Easter-themed
activities. The highlight of the day was

making beautiful Easter cards filled with
messages of love, kindness, and joy.

Teachers also shared the story of Easter in
a simple and meaningful way, helping
children understand the importance of

compassion, sharing, and faith. It was a
wonderful day of learning, creativity, and

celebration!







Good evening ma'am
Report for the Earth Day assembly:
Earth Day 2025-Don’t just celebrate

Earth Day- live it every day.
On April 21, 2025, the students of Grade
2B treated everyone to a heartwarming
Earth Day assembly. They thoughtfully
introduced the meaning of Earth Day,
highlighting its importance in relation

to SDG Goal 13 (Climate Action) and
SDG 15 (Life on Land). A wonderful skit

then brought to life the serious
repercussions of factory smoke and

deforestation. The assembly reached a
captivating close with a mesmerizing

dance by the children, powerfully
conveying the message: "Save Earth,

Save Future, Be the Change!







Earth Day

St. Xavier's High School

To celebrate Earth Day, Grade 2 of St.
Xavier’s High School organized a Poster

Making Competition on 22nd April 2025, on
the topic “Save Our Planets”

Earth Day is celebrated every year on April
22nd to remind us how important it is to

take care of our planet. At school, we learn
about ways to protect the environment,
like recycling, saving water, and planting
trees. On Earth Day, students often take

part in activities such as cleaning up litter,
making posters, or joining nature walks. It
is a special day that helps us understand
how our actions can help keep the Earth

clean and healthy for everyone. Earth Day
teaches us that even small changes can

make a big difference







International Dance
Day

Student's of grade 2C conducted their 1st session assembly on
the event-

International Dance Day on 28th April, Monday.

All the sections of grade 1& 2 came together to
celebrate  the event with great excitement and energy.
The students showcased a variety of colorful dances
from around the world, reminding us that dance is a

universal language that brings joy, unity, and creativity.
Through their performances, they expressed different cultures
and traditions, showing how dance can tell stories, celebrate
moments, and spread happiness. It was wonderful to see our
young dancers performing with confidence and enthusiasm.
The Primary dept HeadMistress Ms. Jayshree Venkateshwar

motivational words wrapped up the assembly. She talked about
the importance of respecting each other's cultures.It was a

joyful and educational day for the students to learn about these
important celebrations.





CLASS ASSEMBLY REPORT – GRADE 2D
TOPIC- “A TRIBUTE TO OUR LOVING MOTHERS”

GRADE 2D CONDUCTED A HEARTWARMING CLASS
ASSEMBLY ON TUESDAY, 6TH MAY 2025, TO

CELEBRATE MOTHER’S DAY AND PAY TRIBUTE TO
THE UNCONDITIONAL LOVE AND CARE OF MOTHERS.

THE ASSEMBLY COMMENCED WITH THE SOULFUL
SONG “MY BEAUTIFUL MOMMY”.

THIS WAS FOLLOWED BY THE LORD’S PRAYER AND A
TOUCHING SPEECH EXPRESSING GRATITUDE AND

LOVE FOR MOTHERS.

ADDING A LITERARY TOUCH, THE CHILDREN RECITED
A BEAUTIFUL POEM ON MOTHERS, WRITTEN BY THE

GREAT POET RABINDRANATH TAGORE.
THE AUDIENCE WAS THEN TREATED TO A HEART-
MELTING DANCE PERFORMANCE, COUPLED WITH A
MOVING ENACTMENT BY THE STUDENTS THAT LEFT

EVERYONE TRULY SPELLBOUND.

THE PROGRAM CONCLUDED WITH WORDS OF
ENCOURAGEMENT AND APPRECIATION FROM OUR
RESPECTED PRINCIPAL, MS. RITU MEHTA, AND OUR
HEADMISTRESS, MS. JAYSHREE VENKATESH, WHO

APPLAUDED THE EFFORTS OF THE YOUNG
PERFORMERS AND THEIR TEACHERS.

IT WAS A MEMORABLE CELEBRATION THAT
BEAUTIFULLY CONVEYED THE STUDENTS' AFFECTION

AND REVERENCE FOR THEIR MOTHERS.

HAPPY MOTHER’S DAY





HAPPY Mother's Day
YOU HAVE THE POWER TO
PROTECT YOUR PEACE





TO PROMOTE EXPERIENTIAL LEARNING AND
ENVIRONMENTAL AWARENESS, ST. XAVIER’S HIGH

SCHOOL, SECTOR 49, ORGANIZED AN
EDUCATIONAL TRIP TO A PLANT NURSERY FOR

GRADE II STUDENTS IN THE MONTH OF MAY 2025.

SURROUNDED BY GREENERY, STUDENTS EXPLORED
A WIDE VARIETY OF PLANTS—SHRUBS, CREEPERS,

HERBS, CACTI, BONSAI, AND FLOWERING
SPECIES. THEY INTERACTED WITH THE NURSERY

GARDENER, GAINING INSIGHTS INTO PLANT
CARE, COMPOSTING, AND THE ROLE OF PLANTS

IN PURIFYING THE AIR. THEY IDENTIFIED PARTS
OF A PLANT, UNDERSTOOD WHAT PLANTS NEED TO
GROW, AND LEARNED THE DIFFERENCE BETWEEN

INDOOR AND OUTDOOR PLANTS.

THE ACTIVITY NURTURED THEIR NATURALISTIC
INTELLIGENCE AND REINFORCED THE

IMPORTANCE OF SDG 15: LIFE ON LAND—
PROTECTING, RESTORING, AND PROMOTING

SUSTAINABLE USE OF TERRESTRIAL ECOSYSTEMS.
EACH STUDENT RECEIVED A SMALL PLANTER TO

TAKE HOME, ENCOURAGING THEM TO BEGIN
THEIR OWN ECO-FRIENDLY JOURNEY.

THIS HANDS-ON EXPERIENCE HELPED OUR YOUNG
LEARNERS CONNECT WITH NATURE, DEEPENING
THEIR UNDERSTANDING AND RESPONSIBILITY

TOWARD A GREENER FUTURE.











International
Yoga Day

"Celebrating health and wellness"
International Yoga Day was celebrated with great enthusiasm at St. Xavier’s High School on 21st
June 2025, highlighting this year’s theme — “Yoga for One Earth, One Health.” The session was

gracefully led by Ms. Vandana Gupta, a trained Yoga practitioner under the guidance of Yoga Guru
Ms. Sindu Sanjith.

The event saw active participation from staff and parents, beginning with a warm welcome and
guest felicitation. The yoga session was thoughtfully structured into four parts — a soulful prayer

connecting with the five elements, calming Pranayama exercises, rejuvenating Yoga Asanas
including Surya Namaskar and Hatha Yoga postures, and a peaceful Mantra Meditation session

focused on OM chanting.
Ms. Vandana emphasized the power of presence through meditation, leaving participants with a
sense of inner peace and balance. The session concluded with a collective pledge to embrace

yoga as a way of life.
The celebration reaffirmed the role of yoga in promoting physical, mental, and spiritual well-being,

leaving everyone inspired to adopt a healthier lifestyle.
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